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Text of Legislative File SC-1415-8

Body

BACKGROUND:  A claim has been filed by Outside Plant Recovery on behalf of Cox Communications in the 

amount of $1,938.31 for damages to their aerial line located behind Johnnie ’s Restaurant at 1230 W. Main 

Street on August 6, 2014.  

DISCUSSION:  This claim was investigated by Gary L. Seal, Acting Utilities Superintendent.  According to his 

investigation on August 6, 2014, a commercial collection truck caught the cable line at 1230 W. Main which 

pulled the line loose from the pole.  On August 18, 2014, the collection truck caught the Cox cable line for a 

second time, bringing it to the ground. 

During Mr. Seal’s investigation, he further discovered that, while the line might have been low, it was within the 

required clearance level.  Additionally, the driver could have backed up enough to clear the cable line.  This 

location has now been designated a location with Overhead Obstructions which puts the driver on notice that 
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additional overhead dangers and concerns are present.

 

As indicated above, there appears to be possible negligence on the part of the City in this matter and, 

consequently, potential liability on the City. The amount claimed by Outside Plan Recovery on behalf of Cox 

Communications, $1,938.31, appears reasonable.

RECOMMENDATION:  Based upon the above and foregoing, it is the recommendation of the City Attorney ’s 

office that the claim of Cox Communications in the amount of $1,938.31 be paid.
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